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Spring 2019 

Newsletter  

 

Radical Hospitality 

 

 In my opinion, it is an exciting time here at St. John's! I could not be more delighted to 

have been so welcomed into the church family, and the broader community.  

 

 Part of the reason for this is the practice of radical hospitality that I have experienced: 

not just a heartfelt "welcome", but a true outpouring of kindness and generosity. People have 

gone out of their way to make me feel that this is my home. This has included more than the 

profound greeting when I first arrived, and the grand welcome at my first Sunday; it extends 

to the way people have made extra efforts. There has been a lot of patience as I ask a lot of questions, a lot of 

offers for help, advice on the best places to eat and shop, even where to find the best biking trails. Neighbours 

have learned my dogs' names, and been patient with me as I struggle to remember theirs.  I have been made to 

feel comfortable here, that I have been part of the family for a long time. I have received radical hospitality.  

 

 While hospitality as a word has spiritual roots (monks who would 'host' any stranger with food, shelter, 

and protection), to practice hospitality is to intentionally engage in a relationship - one cannot be a host with-

out a guest! To do this radically is to do so to the extreme; to go out of our way to embrace all whom we en-

counter and greet them as fully as possible. It is to find 

ways to make our guests feel like beloved family, from the 

first moment we meet them.  

 

 As we get to know one another, and we create new 

history together, I pray that we continue to find ways to 

practice radical hospitality with one another; that we to-

gether become hosts for all manner of guests - in our 

church, and in our community. I pray we find ways to ex-

tend our practice of radical hospitality to the friends we 

know, and the friends we haven't met yet.  

 

 As we open wide our doors to all who come to St. 

John's, I pray that we will equally open our hearts. 

  

Rev. Laura Marie 

Rectorôs Message 

Christmas Tree In The Rectory 

Decorated For Laura Marieôs Arrival 
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Music At St. Johnôs 

 

A note from Barbaraé.. 
 

 We began the new year in joyful anticipation of the arrival of Rev. 

Laura Marie Piotrowicz to St. Johnôs and so pleased that, following her arri-

val, she was able to come to our first music committee meeting of the new 

year. After updates on a very busy December we quickly moved into the pace 

of activities to come.  
 

 One of our anticipated events is óSoupermarketô now in its eighth sea-

son and this yearôs event was held on Saturday, February 9 in the church hall. 

Apart from being a major fund raiser for our music program, our choirs and 

music committee enjoy getting together to prepare a fantastic selection of 

tasty soups and desserts.  
 

 Another item on our list was the arrival of new choir gowns and with 

that comes a reminder that we are always ready to welcome new choir members.  
 

 Our next gospel music service will take place on Sunday, February 24 at 10:30 am. A guest at the service 

will be Luc Therrien one of the boys with Capella Regalis. Soprano Janelle Lucyk is also able to join us on 

Sundays when she is not needed at All Saints in Halifax. 
 

 Our Music and Meditation Series will begin on Ash Wednesday, March 6th, with violinist Bonnie 

Romkey and cellist Ifan Williams. The series will continue until Wednesday of Holy Week. óJuliaôs Musicô 

will continue at 1 pm at Harbour View Haven on those days as well.  
 

 Musique Royale brings two major concerts to St. Johnôs in March. One is with the Vancouver Chamber 

Choir on Sunday, March 10 at 3 pm. We celebrate the long career of Jon Washburn who retires from the choir 

and the St. Johnôs event is his final tour performance. A Symphony Nova Scotia concert will take place on Fri-

day, March 22 at 7:30 pm. 

 

          Barbara 

 Telling Stories Under The Stars - Inter-Church Evening at St. Johnôs 

The Youth And Family Ministry  

Tenley Spindler 

distributing 

ñRandom Acts of 

Kindnessò bou-

quets of kisses and 

Sweet Treats for 

Harbour View Ha-

ven and local busi-

nesses. 
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Wardenôs Reflections 

 

 While we have had our challenges as a Parish over the past several years, we now turn to 2019 with hope 

and light.  
 

 Rather than allow our challenges pull us apart (as happens in many organizations), we faced them head 

on together as a Parish family and came through this period stronger than ever.  Now with a new inspirational 

Shared Vision of what we want to create for our Parish and with a new spiritual leader in Rev. Laura Marie 

with the passion and energy to help guide us toward that Vision, 2019 starts us off on an exciting, promising 

and hope-filled journey together. 
 

 As in any journey we recognize that it will take time and commitment to get to the finish line. But what 

is most important at this stage is for all of us to simply take one step in front of another, ensuring there is align-

ment between each step and our Shared Vision. In this way, our journey will be as fulfilling as the end game. 

As part of our communication plan, the Vision Team plans to highlight progress that is being made and the 

work that is ongoing in each of our Parish Newsletters. Please take note of the Teamôs report in this newsletter. 
 

 2019 looks to be a busy year in other ways as well. At this point in the year, we have 22 concerts/events 

already scheduled in our facilities including events organized through Musique Royale, Boxwood and Folk 

Harbour Society. 
 

 In addition we have a number of regularly scheduled fellowship activities in the Parish Hall including a 

well attended Moms and Tots get-together and a number of other initiatives organized through our Youth and 

Family Ministry. 
 

 The pride of the Parish flourished late last year with the re-freshening of the Rectory. The results of the 

renovations were spectacular and were completed below the budget established and ahead of schedule ï thanks 

to Heather Eisenhauer and Maureen Moffatt for this well executed project and thanks to our parishioners for 

stepping up with the necessary funding to make it happen in the right way. This effort is now paying dividends 

as Rev. Laura Marie has already used the Rectory as part of her Ministry with more ambitious plans in the 

works. 
 

 While the finances of the parish will be reviewed in more detail at the AGM on Sunday 3 March, you 

will see in the Annual Report that we finished 2018 in a relatively strong position (in spite of spending 

$72,000 on the Rectory renovations!). As we look to 2019, with a full time rector for the first time in 2 years, 

we move back into what will be a more ñnormalò rhythm of cash flow. This will mean re-focusing on cost con-

trol and asking all ministries and committees to be sensitive to where they are relative to their budget commit-

ments. This will be most critical in the early part of the year as we see how our contributions and other revenue

-generating areas evolve as the year unfolds.  
 

 As we look to this new year we have so much to be thankful for. We have an inspiring vision created 

with a wide participation of our parish family. We have a new energetic minister in Rev. Laura Marie who is 

as passionate about our vision for the future as we are. Compared to many parishes we are financially stable. 

And most of all, we have so many hard-working volunteers that drive our various ministries and committees, 

constantly demonstrating their dedication and desire to fulfill the mission of our Church in the eye of our Lord 

Jesus Christ. When added up, it is IMPOSSIBLE NOT TO GET EXCITED about what is in front of us as a 

Parish.  
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St. Johnôs Vision Team  
 

 Last year we described St. Johnôs new Shared Vision in a way that would provide a clear path for all 

leaders, ministries and committees to review their work in our parish life and determine how they can focus or 

refocus efforts to align with our vision. 

 

 As a reminder, our Vision Statement is: 

ñWe are a Christ-centred, caring community shaping our future, preserving our heritage and living our 

faith in word and deedò 

 

 Supporting the Vision Statement are four core building blocks we call Common Values: 

Worship, Fellowship, Leadership and Heritageship 
 

 At the ñworking endò, of the description of our vision are nine Focus Areas that support our Common 

Values and are each readily actionable by our working ministries and committees: 

Worship, Missional Work, Music, Community, Heritage, Youth and Family Ministry,  

Support for Parish Family, Communications, Green Church 

 

How can we use this vision model to help drive specific actions?  

 
 

Here is how it can work: 
 

 We start at the ñworking endò of our vision ensuring that through our ministries and committees we are 

undertaking initiatives that touch all of the nine Focus Areas.  

 

 A ministry or committee is able to define the work that they can naturally undertake simply by choosing 

to work on one or more of these Focus Areas. While much of this work is already taking place, our goal is to 

ensure that each and every one of the Focus Areas is being working on by one or more groups. As our journey 

moves forward, our challenge will be to continue to expand the depth of the work in all nine Focus Areas. 

 

 As we undertake any initiative that touches one of our Focus Areas, we need to ensure that this work em-

braces one of more of our Common Values. This helps differentiate our work as a church of God versus, say, a 

community service organization. By purposefully doing work while embracing our Common Values we will 

be serving our Vision of being a ñChrist-centred, caring community shaping our future, preserving our her-

itage and living our faith in word and deedò. 
 

 How this can look can be demonstrated through a number of new initiatives that our Youth and Family 

Ministry have undertaken in the past several months. Here are just a couple of examples. 

 

 They have started up both a youth and an adult faith-based book club that meets on a regular basis and 

provides an opportunity to learn about the customs of our own faith while becoming more comfortable talking 

openly about our faith. This touches our vision in a number of Focus Areas. As this initiative is open to the 

Community it is the essence of Missional Work. The discussions touch on Worship in a faith-light way and it 

focuses on both Youth and the Family. As we look to our Common Values this initiative has a ñWorshipò 

component to it, encourages ñFellowshipò and shows ñLeadershipò in both the parish and community.  
 Continued on Page 5 

1 All of the work we do as a church should embrace one or more of our Focus Areas This is WHAT we do 

2 This work is done in a way that embodies our Common Values This is HOW we do it 

3 By doing this work through our Common Values we support our Vision Statement This is WHY we do it 



Page 5   Spring 2019 

 

St. Johnôs Vision Team Continued 
 

 The Random Act of Kindness Club ï this initiative was started in the fall of last year with the intent of 

surprising a different person or group each month with a ñRandom Act of Kindnessò (RAK) in the community.  

Members of the parish and the community at large work on a project to show appreciation to a person or group 

of people in our community who give their time towards the service and kindness to others.  To date they have 

ñRAKedò the Lunenburg fire fighters, our veterans in the Veterans Wing of the Fishermenôs Memorial Hospi-

tal, the ACW, the South Shore Public Library, and Staff and Residents of Harbour View Haven.  The look and 

smiles on the faces of our children and those being ñRAKedò are priceless. Looking back at our vision, this 

initiative touches on many of our Focus Areas (Worship, Missional Work, Community, Heritage, Youth and 

Family Ministry and Support for Parish Family) as well as all four of our Common Values. 

 

 These are just a couple of examples of how a ministry or committee can look at their activities and initia-

tives and purposefully focus on how this work can connect to our Shared Vision helping to drive us toward the 

exciting future that we, as a Parish, want to create. We know that there are many other examples on display 

through the incredible work of our various ministries and committees and in each upcoming newsletter we will 

try to highlight a good cross-section of what is going on in our Parish as we continue the journey toward our 

vision. 

 

 Our Vision has been created in a prayerful process, our parish is ready and now the work starts as we go 

out into the world to love and serve the Lord. 

 
Respectfully submitted by the Vision Team of Emmi Fraser, Wendell Eisener, Jane Ritcey and Duncan Crowdis 

The Youth And Family Ministry  

 

 Our ministry has had a busy Fall, so we have a lot of good news to share with you. The ñFamily Fellow-

ship Roomò (FFR) has been almost scrubbed clean and heavy shelves removed and sold on-line. Missy 

Romkey deserves special mention for her efforts in cleaning, selling and removing unwanted shelves etc., alt-

hough many others were involved also in the work and are due our thanks. Thanks also to Duncan Crowdis for 

his many hours of handyman work to make the FFR more pleasant and most importantly, safer for everyone. 

Our first donated refrigerator wasnôt functioning properly. Todd Rose, who was doing renovations in the Rec-

tory heard about it, donated another refrigerator and removed the old one as well. 

 

 Next we heard that the ACW would prefer to have a storage room on the main level as opposed to the 

lower level of the parish hall. Now that the Sunday School main area is downstairs, it was a win-win decision 

to swap storage areas rooms with them. Thanks to Michael, Alexandria, Olivia and Norah Francis, who came 

helped move the ACW items into their new space across upstairs.   

 

 Cammy set up a ñSpecial Fundò for our fundraising efforts  towards new flooring. We have a very suc-

cessful community caregiver/tot group each Wednesday morning and it is vital that we replace the old rug with 

new easier clean flooring. Eventually, we hope to repair and paint the walls but for now we will scrub them 

down. The FFR has been a very welcome addition to our ministry and we want to make it as pleasant as possi-

ble. 

 

One of this yearôs initiatives is to create events supporting intergenerational fellowship within our parish such 

as the Family Fellowship Evening and Book Club. Our next Family Fellowship event is on February 22. Rev. 

Laura Marie will host any of our young congregation for dinner in her home at 6:30 pm. You donôt have to be  
Continued on Page 6 



Page 6   Spring 2019 

 

The Youth And Family Ministry  

 

a parent or a regular at our Sunday School. Parents can drop their children off at the FFR any time after 6:00 

PM. A team of folks from the ñearlier generationò have kindly offered to share their time to gather and watch 

over the little ones who will dine and play with their friends.  

 

Emmi Fraser and Rev. Dr. Wendell Eisener planned a Book Club for youth and adults, each with their own 

book,  Emmi with the youth and Wendell leading the adults. We have held two club nights with the adults 

when we discussed the books,ò The Red Tentò and ñThe Five People We Meet In Heavenò. Unfortunately, 

there didnôt seem to be any interest from our older youth in their book this time. The adults wished to continue 

and include any of the older youth who are interested to discuss the book òThe Hobbitò by J.R.R. Tolkien. 

Next meeting is on Tuesday, February 26th, Rev. Laura Marie has invited us to her home, for the discussion. 

Hopefully the love of reading will foster connections between the generations. 

 

 We continue to build inter-generational events to reach out to our parish and community. Two ideas 

started our ñRandom Act of Kindness Clubò (RAK) and a drop in Caregiver/Tot Group. Both events bring 

people together from our community and their success proves that they are filling a need. Guests are of all ag-

es, coming together to socialize and meet others.   

 

 Emmi Fraser and Chasity Spindler have hosted four RAK events. One was to honour our Firefighters, 

keeping us safe in our homes; a second to honour those who serve our country, with a visit to the Legion and 

Veterans Unit, and a third was an, after hours, ñbreak-and-enterò in the Lunenburg Public Library, to hide sur-

prises between the books for our local readers, thanks to Christina Pottie. This month Hershey Kisses bouquets 

were made for residents and staff at Harbour View Haven. Also a sweet treat, with messages, were delivered to 

businesses, shoppers, and nurses within the community. RAK meets monthly at the parish hall on the 2nd Fri-

day of each month at 6:30 pm. The aim is to finish up within 1İ hours. Each months plan is secret until you 

get there, it will be an organized craft activity expressing a message of appreciation to a designated group 

within our community. At the end the group departs to deliver the gift. This event can be enjoyed by all ag-

esé.come and be a kid again! 

 

Two other RAK events occurred within our parish. The 1st was to welcome Rev. Laura Marie. Brooke Nod-

ding, Lori Nickerson and Emmi Fraser decorated a Christmas tree in the Rectory with photos of all the parish 

members from the latest directory. The 2nd was to help the ACW restore their tea towel collection with dona-

tions from our Sunday School families.   

  

 Our leadership felt that we needed a place where babies, toddlers and their caregivers could drop in and 

have coffee during the week for conversation and be of support to each other. Epiphany! the FFR, our new 

Family Fellowship Room. Alexandria Acton-Bond, having two preschoolers of her own, eagerly offered to 

host these weekly gatherings.  

 

 From day one this group exceeded expectations with sometimes up to eighteen infants and toddlers plus 

their caregivers.  One mother, new to our community, told me that all the friends she has met since moving to 

Lunenburg have come from this group. Wanting to be a good host, Alexandria provided homemade baked 

goods for the adults each week to go with their coffee.  As a busy Mom, Alexandria didnôt always have the 

time to bake so we reached out to our parish for support. Thanks to Gill Osmond and Louise Holdbrook who 

have already shared the output of their baking skills with the group.   

 

We participated in a couple of new community events for the first time this year.  Thanks to Brooke Nodding 

who accompanied representatives from our Sunday School in this yearôs Remembrance Day Service at the  
Continued on Page 7 
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Cenotaph. Morgan Nodding, Kaylee Fox, and Sophia Miller laid the wreath for St. Johnôs honouring those 

who served our country. Some of our children also participated in the annual Christmas Pilgrimage to the 

Bandstand. We did not have enough children to fill a few of the key roles for the nativity scene that night so 

our always eager leaders slipped into costume and carried on. Thanks you to Lori, Brooke and Anne Spence.   
 

Each year, we do a community Christmas project.  Anne Spence suggested that we support Womenôs Second 

Story by reaching out to our parishioners to fill boxes with personal care items. Even though there are so many 

projects underway that time of year, St. Johnôs never disappoints. With your support, we gathered over 20 box-

es filled to the brim that  were then received with much appreciation by Womenôs Second Story. Rev. Laura 

Marie shared with us a similar initiative that she was part of that stocked such items all year long to pass along 

as required. We decided that we would try to do the same by encouraging people who have any personal items 

they wish to donate. For those who travel, this includes the small daily use containers of shampoo and personal 

care items that one receives in hotels. Just remember to leave extra room in your luggage the next time you 

travel. 
 

 On Dec.14, we held our second annual  ñTelling Stories Under The Starsò event. This year, in an effort 

to form a closer relationship with other parishes in our community, we collaborated with the youth leadership 

representatives from each church to draw up a plan. That night Father Alvin Westgate opened the evening with 

a prayer. Rev. Dr. Wendell Eisener made a presentation relating to our chancel stars. Shelley Mann from the 

United Church read ñThe Foxôs Taleò by Nick Butterworth and Mick Inkpen.  Andrea and Jasmine Dares from 

the Presbyterian Church read ñWhat Christmas Is All About.ò Pastor Pryce from the Lutheran Church lead the 

children in the song ñMaryôs Boy Childò.  Our own Eric Pottie read ñAmazing Placeò by Maya Angelou. Tina 

Smith from the Lutheran Church presented a reading and Rev. Grace of the United Church taught the children 

a lovely closing prayer. Special Thanks to Barbara Butler for accompanying us on the piano to a selection of 

Christmas carols, to Jane Ritcey and Henry Demone for their behind the scenes support and to Lori Nickerson 

and Brooke Nodding who brought their Sparks and Brownie group to join us as part of their sleepover night at 

our parish hall. The evening concluded with fun fellowship, yummy snacks, and warm cider in the back of the 

church. 
 

 This year our Christmas pageant was a narration read by Father Alvin Westgate and Rev. Dr. Wendell 

Eisener. All the children from the congregation gathered around the chancel steps to listen to the story of the 

first Christmas and the Sunday School children sang their own selection of ñAway In A Mangerò. Thanks to 

Peyton Nickerson for the opening lines, Lorne Spence, Robert McMillan and Rev. Dr. Wendell Eisener who 

filled the roles as our singing wisemen; our shepherds, Noah Romkey, Dr. Hughie Fraser and Michael Francis; 

Wayne Dodge as innkeeper, Olivia Romkey and Jasmine Saunders as our angels and Sean, Ann and Duncan 

DeVouge as our Holy Family.  

 

 We received an exciting offer from Maureen Moffatt, of the Altar Guild, to work with our older students 

and teach them the meaning behind the very important work that the Altar Guild do. A great opportunity for 

the students, who, later on this spring will be receiving instruction for First Communion, from Rev. Laura Ma-

rie. Once again this fosters building relationships building between the generations of our church family. On 

this same note, the Heritage Committee also plans to welcome the Sunday School to a day of activity based 

teaching and fun in the Interpretative Centre later in the year. 

 

In the past, January was a very slow month and we needed to combine Sunday School Classes to deliver the 

lesson plan. That was not the case this year, which is very encouraging.  Thank you to our students and care-

givers who make the effort to be with us on Sunday morning. Weôre looking forward to a strong finish to the 

year with all of you.    
 Submitted Rena Demone 

The Youth And Family Ministry  
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The Youth And Family Ministry  

Missy Romkey assisting Sunday School stu-

dents in the Family Fellowship Room 

Christmas Eve Childrenôs Pageant  

Trimming the St. Johnôs Christmas Tree At The Town 

Bandstand, L-R Back Row..Peyton Nickerson and Morgan 

Nodding. Front Row..Ellen Spence, Leah Spence,  

Anne Spence  

Pilgrimage To The Bandstand 

Heather Eisenhauer with granddaughter Leah 

Spence... Peyton Nickerson with donkey  


